SHORT TRACK NEWS

New competition season has started

During the weekend from 17-18.9 Peter Murphy skated in Heerenveen at the National League KNSB-Cup prologue and became
first in his division. Congrats Peter!

Same weekend ISU arranged a Regional Officials Seminar where we had four new officials attending. All off them passed the
examination. Here are the new officials: Heidi Backstrom, Marco Kiesgen, Zhiyuan Yao and Kaj Backstrém. Congrats!

The season 2022/2023 has started for all skaters. Not everyone has the best equipment yet but we will do the utmost to order
new skates and blades. Furthermore we are welcoming all new skaters and their parents to the SHORTTRACK FAMILY.

Please note that the skaters need to have their skates and protections (shin and knee pads, helmet, gloves and neck guard) on
BEFORE they go on ice. Additionally we would like to ask everyone’s help with the assembly and disassembly of the protection
mats. If you don’t dare to go on the ice, you can also help off ice! Any help is appreciated.

Below you can find the next competitions where we’ll have skaters participating:

7-9 Oct 2022 International Invitation Cup Netherlands Heerenveen

8-90ct 2022  Trophée du Grand Lion 8t Belfort
16 Oct 2022 Regional League Beneluxcup 1 Hasselt
25-27 Nov 2022 StarClass 2 (ABS) Junior Challenge Torino

Further information about Shorttrack and upcoming competitions can be mainly
found at www.shorttrackonline.info and also at www.shorttrack.lu.

Please don’t hesitate to contact us by e-mail ulpv@shorttrack.lu
if you have any further questions!
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